
The U.S. International Trade Commission (“Commission”) has been notified that the U.S.
Department of Commerce (“Commerce”) has postponed its final determinations with
respect to Prestressed Concrete Steel Wire Strand from China .  In light of this
postponement, the Commission is issuing REVISED questionnaires that supercede the
original questionnaires.  The Commission’s original questionnaires (issued on or about
December 28, 2009) requested information for calendar years 2006-08, January-September
2008, and January-September 2009 with a return date of January 20, 2010.  The attached
REVISED questionnaire(s) requests information for annual periods 2007, 2008, and 2009
with a return date of March 5, 2010.  For ease of reference, the due date of each
questionnaire issued by the Commission is located at the top of the first page of the
questionnaire.

Please do NOT return to the Commission the completed ORIGINAL questionnaire
that was due on January 20, 2010.  Instead, please complete and return the
attached REVISED questionnaire(s) by no later than March 5, 2010.



OFFICE OF INVESTIGATIONS

UNITED STATES INTERNATIONAL TRADE COMMISSION

WASHINGTON, DC  20436

January 8, 2010

To Whom It May Concern:

The enclosed questionnaire pertains to the United States International Trade
Commission’s investigations concerning prestressed concrete steel wire strand (“PC
strand”).  The investigations are being conducted under the provisions of sections 701
and 731 of the Tariff Act of 1930.

In these investigations the Commission must determine whether an industry in the
United States is materially injured or is threatened with material injury, or the
establishment of an industry in the United States is materially retarded, by reason of
imports from China of PC strand that have been found to be subsidized and sold in
the United States at less than fair value.  A copy of the Commission’s scheduling
notice of the final phase of these investigations will be published in the Federal
Register.

The business proprietary information you supply in this questionnaire or in
connection therewith will be so treated by the Commission and will not be disclosed
except as may be required by law.  Your response will be consolidated with the
responses of other firms and will form much of the statistical base for the
Commission’s determinations.  The questions in the questionnaire have been
reviewed with market participants to ensure that issues of concern are adequately
addressed and that data requests are sufficient, meaningful, and as limited as possible.

Please return the completed questionnaire to the Commission by no later than 
March 5, 2010.  If you have any questions concerning the questionnaire or other
matters related to the investigations, please contact Mary Messer (phone:
202-205-3193 or email: mary.messer@usitc.gov) of the Commission’s staff. 
Correspondence may be sent to the above address or via FAX to 202-205-3205.

Sincerely,

/s/

Catherine DeFilippo
Director

Enclosures


